


MINUTES
Historic Preservation Commission
March 2, 2023
City Hall, 100 W. Woodstock Street, Crystal Lake, IL


1) Call to Order
B. Wyman called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

2) Roll Call/Attendance
The following Commission members were present, Nancy Haskins, Diana Kenney, Brittany Niequist, and, Bob Wyman.  Ana Freund, Judi Halter, Bob Kosin, and Lisa Solak were absent.  There was not a quorum of members present.  City Planner, Elizabeth Maxwell, was present for staff.  

3) Public Comment
None.

4) Approval of Minutes of the February 2, 2023 Regular Meeting
This item was continued to the next meeting when a quorum should be present.

5) Trolley Tour 2023
D. Kenney went through the list of the homes and said one would need to be removed as there was no evidence that it was a kit house.  She added two additional homes, 175 Lill and 152 Rosedale.  She has spoken with the families who live or lived in these homes and has received information about numbered timbers, layouts, mortgage documents, etc.  

N. Haskins shared a sample page from the book to discuss the size and layout.  Everyone agreed that the size of the Sears catalog sheet was a good size then the rest of the layout could work around the photos they have and the length of the articles.  N. Haskins will reach out to Copy Express for a quote on the book cost.  For any photos they will need to be submitted by the end of April.  The stories are due by April 15th.

B. Wyman did some research at the Colonel Palmer and at Woodstock and found early paperwork showing Sears Roebuck.  D. Kenney said they have catalogs and lots of information about all the kit houses.  To assist members she said one of her goals is to update Tom Nemcek’s how to do research book.

The members discussed the tour presenters and agreed that the trolley tour speaker’s job is to entertain not read facts.  The facts are in the book that can be read anytime, but the tour is for fun stories.  The presenters need to be fun, upbeat and stay on time. 

The commission started discussing funding for the trolley tour or façade grants.  B. Wyman said they should revisit the proposed downtown historic district.  He will speak with Lynn about finding those old records.  

B. Wyman said the Knights of Columbus will be purchasing an ad.  He wanted to verify the cost.  Staff will reach out to A. Freund to distribute the revised sponsorship letter.  

6) Cemetery Cleaning and Veteran’s Book
They talked about maybe May for additional cleaning, when the weather warms up. 

7) Member Inquiries and Reports
B. Niequist inquired about the Oasis Senior Living that was on the previous night’s Planning and Zoning Commission agenda.  Ms. Maxwell explained about the project and noted there is a lawyer representing the seller if she wanted to inquire about any salvage items from the existing building.

[bookmark: _GoBack]While B. Wyman was looking at all the memorials in McCormick Park he thought the park itself could be plaqued.  He suggested they look into landmarking the park.  Staff will look at the agreement with the Chamber about the park and maintenance.

8) Adjournment
There being no further business, D. Kenney made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  N. Haskins seconded the motion.  On voice vote, all members voted aye.  The meeting adjourned at 7:53 p.m.



